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Polish education 

Solidarity solid 
Last week's Congress of Solidarity in 

Gdansk called on the Polish government to 
introduce a bill on higher education that 
would be acceptable to members of the 
academic and learned professions. This 
reflects a growing concern in Polish 
academic circles that the very considerable 
gains in academic autonomy won during 
the past year might be reduced when the 
negotiations between government and 
academics are codified in a new law. 

The gains range from the right of the 
senate of a university to elect its own rector 
and dean through student participation in 
university government to the abolition of 
censorship of imported publications 
needed for academic study. It has also been 
agreed that compulsory Russian for under
graduates should be replaced by the choice 
of a foreign language. 

So far, however, these concessions have 
been made piecemeal. The most com
prehensive attempt to codify them - the 
Lodz Accords, which ended a month of 
student unrest last February - was 
expressed in terms so vague that there were 
considerable doubts in academic circles as 
to how binding they might be. 

During the past six weeks, there have 
been several hints that the Polish 
authorities, while not actually reneging on 
their promises, are trying to draw back 
from the most radical demands, From the 
new censorship law, passed at the end of 
July, there seems to have been struck out 
the promised clause that a returning 
traveller could import for his or her own 
use one copy of any foreign publication, 
however controversial. 

The new Independent Students' 
Association, legitimized by the Lodz 
Accords, is also concerned about apparent 
attempts by the authorities to whittle down 
student power. These include the 
deportation, in February, of a Czech 
student, Lenka Cvrckova, who had played 
a major part in organizing the Lodz 
protests. (She is now in gaol in Prague 
awaiting retrial on charges of passport 
irregularities after an acquittal by a lower 
court was overruled.) 

The Ministry of Science, Higher 
Education and Technology has al<;o 
refused to permit legal recognition to the 
student unions of Poland's three main 
ethnic minorities - Lithuanians, 
Byelorussians and Ukrainians - and it is 
suggested that the promised 33 per cent 
student representation on the senates of 
universities may be reduced to 20 per cent. 
Spokespersons for the students' 
association stress that during the coming 
academic year there are unlikely to be 
major clashes between students and the 
university governing bodies - since the 
rectors and deans have already been elected 
by the new procedures. The possibility of 
clashes between students and the ministry 

0028·0836/ 81 / 380177 ·OZ$O 1.00 

is, however, far from remote. 
So sensitive is the situation in some 

universities, apparently, that there have 
been suggestions that the opening of the 
academic year may be postponed -
ostensibly on account of the economic 
crisis. Of greater significance, however, is 
the meeting last week between the new 
Minister of Science, Higher Education and 
Technology, Dr Jerzy Nawrocki, and 
representatives of the Union of Polish 
Teachers. This body, which includes 
university lecturers as well as 
schoolteachers, is not allied with Solidarity 
but is one of the old pre-1980 party-linked 
unions. Like Solidarity, however, this 
union considers that the government's 
draft bill on higher education shows a 
number of "negative deviations" from the 
version prepared by the "social 
codification commission". Minister 
Nawrocki has replied that apart from a few 
editorial changes, all the changes were 
"indispensable" modifications, reflecting 
the existing legal order and the powers of 
the state organs. The Union of Polish 
Teachers is unimpressed, and has called for 
further talks. Vera Rich 

UK atomic energy 

Research reaction 
The United Kingdom Atomic Energy 

Authority last year stepped up research on 
pressurized water and advanced gas-cooled 
reactors, partly in reaction to the govern
ment's commitment to a substantial pro
gramme of building thermal nuclear power 
stations. But fast reactor research con
sumed the lion's share - £82 million - of 
the £114 million 1980-81 nuclear research 
and development budget. 

The authority is, however, cheerful 
about progress in the fast reactor division. 
Dr Walter Marshall, the authority's new 
chairman, announced last week that a new 
conceptual design for a commercial 
demonstration fast reactor will be ready 
shortly. The design, the latest of several 
drawn up by the National Nuclear Cor
poration in conjunction with the authority, 
is said to be "compact and elegant", and 
also cheaper than previous designs . 
Indeed, the authority estimates that a 
demonstration plant will cost only about 20 
per cent more than a conventional 
advanced gas-cooled reactor, probably 
making it cheaper than France's 
Superphenix . 

Dr Marshall seems, nevertheless, less 
concerned than his predecessor, Sir John 
Hill, that the government should agree to 
finance such a reactor now. The impli
cation is that the new commitment to a 
thermal reactor programme will keep the 
authority and the rest of the nuclear 
industry busy for some time. Dr Marshall 
would prefer to wait until after the public 
inquiry into the Sizewell pressurized water 
reactor, but would appreciate a 
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statement of intent much sooner. 
The fear that a lengthy delay in making 

such a commitment could jeopardize nego
tiations over international collaboration, 
in particular with the United States and 
France, seems to have receded . Dr 
Marshall, who has been talking to the US 
and French administrations, is optimistic 
that some arrangement will be possible 
about collaboration on fast reactors. 

The authority has increased research 
into the safety of pressurized water 
reactors, in particular into the integrity of 
pressure vessels, the hazards of loss of 
coolant accidents and the impact of a 
major, but improbable, accident which, it 
says, would not release as much radio
activity as had previously been thought. 
The authority has also proposed that an 
Inspection Validation Centre be set up to 
train inspectors of pressure vessels, but has 
yet to make a formal application for the 
facility to the government. 

Dr Marshall, who was speaking during 
the presentation of the authority's 1980-81 
annual report, did not, however, have any
thing to say about the progress of the task 
force established earlier this year, under his 
chairmanship, to rethink the National 
Nuclear Corporation's design of a British 
pressurized water reactor. That design had 
become overcomplicated in an attempt to 
incorporate extra safety features. 

The authority's expenditure during 
1980-81 was slightly more in real terms than 
in the previous year. Total expenditure 
was about £331 million , of which 
£187 million came from parliamentary 
grant, the rest from income earned through 
services to industry. Judy Redfearn 

Computer memories 

Bubbles burst 
Washington 

At the beginning of the year bubble 
computer memories, first developed by 
Bell Laboratories in the 1960s and intro
duced to the market four years ago, seemed 
poised for take-off. Although sales up to 
that point had been slow, they were pre
dicted to rise sharply to about $40 million 
in 1981, and four large US companies -
Texas Instruments, National Semi
conductors Corporation, Rockwell Inter
national and Intel- were publicizing plans 
to compete for a substantial share. 

Now only Intel remains. National Semi
conductors has announced its intention to 
withdraw from the bubble memory 
business, a decision that followed similar 
announcements by Texas Instruments and 
Rockwell earlier in the year. Intel remains 
confident that it can still find specialist 
applications in which bubble memories can 
meet its initial expectations. But grandiose 
schemes for their becoming a major 
competitor to conventional disk storage 
and silicon chips now seem unlikely to 
materialize. 

National Semiconductors' decision was 
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not based solely on its experience with 
bubble technology. The company, which is 
the second largest producer of integrated 
circuits in the United States, is going 
through a difficult period as a result of a 
general slackening of world demand for 
semiconductors. It has already reduced its 
2,800 workforce in the United States by 
three per cent, and is closing its operations 
for a few days in both September and 
December to save money. Part of this 
general retrenchment involves phasing out 
several products, including the bubble 
memory devices, which achieved sales of 
only one million dollars last year. 

Bubble memories work by storing 
information in the form of small polarized 
regions created in magnetic film. These 
appear as "bubbles" of magnetism, and 
can be forced along tracks by a pUlsating 
magnetic field. 

They have several advantages over more 
conventional memory systems, one being a 
potentially large capacity to store inform
ation. Intel announced in 1979, for 
example, a bubble memory capable of 
storing one million bits of information, 
while semiconductor manufacturers are 
still struggling to produce reliable chips 
capable of storing 64,000 bits. 

Bubble memories are considerably faster 
than floppy disk storage. They are more 
reliable than magnetic tapes and disk 
storage since they have no moving parts. 
And unlike silicon chips, they do not lose 
stored data during power failures. 

Against these advantages, however, 
several factors have handicapped bubble 
memories in the market. For a start they 
tend to be considerably slower than silicon 
chips. And while research and development 
into bubble memories has been aimed at 
improving their performance, the price of 
competing systems has been falling at such 
a dramatic rate that the advantages of 
bubbles have been insufficient to achieve 
the volume sales necessary to reduce prices. 

While the price of floppy disk storage fell 
from aboutO.04 toO.Ol ofacent for storing 
a single bit of information between 1977 
and 1981, and random access memories 
from 0.08 to 0.02 over the same period, the 
cost of bubble memories remains an order 
of magnitude higher. 

Compounding the price disadvantage 
have been apparent marketing failures by 
several of the companies. Both Rockwell 
and Texas Instruments are said to have 
concentrated excessively on refining the 
technology of bubble memories while 
neglecting the ancillary equipment 
necessary to make them as easy to use as 
conventional memory systems. 

Supporters of bubble memory tech
nology now admit that they are unlikely to 
overtake the market position of either disks 
or silicon chips. Where they are more likely 
to find a niche is in specialized applications 
where they can capitalize on their 
particular advantages, for example in 
defence or factory equipment operating in 
particularly harsh conditions. 
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Another potential application is in 
telecommunications. However, even Bell 
Laboratories, which pioneered bubble 
memories in this field admits to frustration 
in persuading its parent body, American 
Telephone and Telegraph, to replace disks 
with bubbles in telephone switching 
systems. Initial projections that this would 
take place in the early 1980s have now been 
put back "two or three years" . 

David Dickson 

New antibiotics 

Combined attack 
If the hopes of the British pharmaceuti

cals company Beecham are realized, a quiet 
revolution in antibiotic treatment began 
yesterday (Wednesday 16 September) with 
the launch of Augmentin on the UK 
market. 

Although in no sense approaching dan
gerous levels, there is a steady increase in 
the proportion of pathogenic bacteria 
possessing resistance to the widely used 
beta-lac tam (penicillin and cephalosporin) 
antibiotics. Already several drug com
panies have responded by introducing so
called "third generation" cephalosporin 
derivatives (such as cefotaxime (Claforan) 
from Roussel and moxalactam (Moxam) 
from Shionogi and Eli Lilly) which are less 
susceptible to inactivation by the beta
lactamase enzyme present in resistant 
bacteria. These new cephalosporins, which 
have a much wider spectrum of activity 
than the "older" beta-lac tam drugs, are 
being touted as an alternative to 
combinations of "old" penicillins or 
cephalosporins with aminoglycosides or 
some other antibacterials such as 
chloramphenicol or metronidazole for 
treating or preventing surgical infections. 

Where the new cephalosporins fall 
down, however, is in the route of adminis
tration - they must be given by injection 
and not orally. In general practice, and for 
patients not hospitalized, oral 
administration is much preferred. Because 
Augmentin is claimed to have at least as 
broad a spectrum as the new cephalo
sporins, and can be taken orally. there is 
already great interest in the drug. 

Augmentin is a novel combination; it 
contains a well established semisynthetic 
penicillin (amoxicillin) together with 
clavulanic acid which has no antibacterial 
activity of its own, but blocks the activity 
of the beta-Iactamase enzyme in bacteria 
resistant to conventional penicillin 
therapy. Now this combination has been 
cleared for sale in the United Kingdom, and 
the Committee on the Safety of Medicines 
has now permitted Beecham to recommend 
its use in most of the infections for which 
the company had requested clearance. 

The attraction of a broad-spectrum anti
biotic is that it stands a good chance of 
being effective when used as an initial treat
ment, before there has been time to go 
through the process of identifying the 
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infecting organisms. And this, of course, is 
usually the case in general practice. 
Augmentin is indicated for virtually any 
bacterial infection provided the bacteria 
are sensitive, and that means in about 95 
per cent of cases. Comparable figures for 
resistance to cotrimoxazole and ampicillin 
or amoxicillin are around 84 per cent and 
72 per cent respectively. 

Applications for Augmentin to be 
allowed onto other markets, including 
Europe and the United States, are in the 
pipeline. The next step after that is to make 
a grade of Augmentin suitable for use in 
children (the present one is not), and then 
perhaps injectable forms will be introduced 
to compete with the third generation 
cephalosporins for treating surgical 
infections. Charles Wenz 

California's Medflies 

Who to blame? 
Washington 

Now that the State of California seems to 
have brought its recent outbreak of 
Mediterranean fruit fly under control 
through intense spraying with the pesticide 
malathion, a sharp dispute has broken out 
over what - and more importantly, who 
- was responsible for an outbreak that at 
one time seemed to threaten not only 
California's multi-billion dollar fruit 
industry, but also the political career of 
Governor Edmund G. (Jerry) Brown. 

Last week, officials of the state's 
Department of Food and Agriculture 
issued a report laying the blame squarely at 
the feet of the federal government. 
According to department head Richard E. 
Rominger, the outbreak would have been 
contained much earlier and without the 
need for aerial spraying had it not been for 
the accidental release of over 50,000 
supposedly sterile flies by the US Depart
ment of Agriculture (USDA), some of 
which were later shown to be fertile. 

However, USDA is refusing to be 
identified as a principal culprit. A re
presentative of the agency said in 
Washington last week that although some 
non-sterile flies were "probably" released 
by mistake, it was impossible to tell 
whether this was the main cause of the out
break since only two fertile flies were dis
covered among 1,300 dissected, the rest 
having been found to be sterile. 

USDA is also pointing to an apparent 
laxity in quality controls supposed to check 
on the sterility of the 8,000 million 
irradiated flies imported from Peru in an 
attempt to apply biological pest control 
methods, for which the state was jointly 
responsible. USDA protocols suggest that 
several dozen flies from each batch should 
be checked for sterility. But in the rush to 
control the outbreak "the program 
personnel from both the federal and state 
agencies decided that only one insect 
should be checked (from each bag) so the 
state is really equally to blame". 

C1981 Macmillan Journals Ltd 


	Bubbles burst

